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Dear Friends, 
I bet you’re as fed up as I am at the moment…. I can’t see 
my girls and our grandchildren…. I know we can Zoom and 
Facetime and all the other technological things …..but it’s not 
the same…no kisses and cuddles and if you’re a tactile person 
like me, it’s doubly hard. 
Still I convince myself that by staying home with David, who 
is clinically very vulnerable, I am doing ‘my bit’ to keep him, 
myself & others as safe as I possibly can. Having said all 
that, “well done”, to all those who are doing the same 
because I know I’m not the only one & I’m not being 
patronising when I say “well done”, but I mean it. If 
everyone in the country did the same, then we would be a lot 
further on, wouldn’t we. 
I am always drawn to the words of Jesus when he gave us 
his two great commands - “Love God and Love your 
neighbour”. I try to keep to both of these, especially during 
these difficult times. Although I can’t take services at the 
moment, I spend time with God during my prayer-time and I 
try to help folks where I can. I am sure we all do our best 
and we must continue to do so and encourage others to do 
the same if we are to control this terrible virus.  
So keep up the good work, take care and above all, stay safe. 
 
Love & blessings, 
Revd Barbara 

MESSAGE FROM REV BARBARA 

SERVICES AT ST CUTHBERT’S 
CHURCH 

 
Unfortunately there are no services 
at the church during February due 
to the Covid 19 situation, we are 
hoping to resume in March if mat-
ters improve. We hold the village 
and you all in our prayers. 
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Items for publication in the March issue should reach me by 25/02/21 
Contact Carly and Rob Webb 

burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com 

.Burton Fleming Parish Council News 
Christmas Tree 

Thank you to Mr Aitken for his kind donation of the Christmas tree for 
the Village Green for 2020. 
Thank you to both Mr David Woodcock and Mr Dave Townend for their 
help in putting the tree up and decorating the Christmas Tree as well as 
taking the tree down. 

Tenders   

Tenders are invited for the following:  
Thwing Hill Field from 
01.04.2021 to 31.12.2021   

Please contact Miss J Hobson, Clerk 
to the Council at 

clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk for       
further information. 

Tenders will be considered at the 
next parish meeting to be held on 

09 March 2021.  

Next Parish Council Meeting 
The next Parish Council meeting is 
to be held on 09 March 2021 via 

Zoom.  

Should you wish to report any 
concerns, make comments, or 
submit items for discussion at 
future meetings, please do not 
hesitate to contact Jennifer 
Hobson (Clerk) during office 

hours on the following details:  
Tel: 07542874957,  

Email: 
clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk 

THE BODY SHOP AT HOME 
Individual orders. 

All your requirements particularly as the  
Scarborough shop is closed  

 
KATE MERCER 

01262 470556/07860 478867 
kathleenmercer@btopenworld.com 

                   15% discount on selected items 
                10% Discount on shower gels/hand creams/perfumes & makeup 

Happy New Year to all our residents! 

mailto:clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk
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 BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL  

NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS – February 2021 

A HAPPY NEW YEAR TO YOU ALL! 
In LOCKDOWN again but we are still fundraising through the monthly LOTTERY 
and had great results from the CHRISTMAS RAFFLE of 2020. 

The Management Committee would like to inform you that the village hall will 
remain closed until further notice, due to COVID-19 conditions.  If there is any 
great change, you will be the first to know.  Thank you for your patience and we 
hope you all stay well. 

December 2020 LOTTERY WINNERS 
1st Prize - Yvonne Brown £25  

2nd Prize - P. Davis £15 
3rd Prize - Ann Oates £10  

4th Prize - Pat Stark £5 
January 2021 LOTTERY WINNERS 
1st Prize - Julie Jackson £25  

2nd Prize - Alice Joy £15 
3rd Prize - Aaron Cropper £10  

4th Prize - Graham Lindley £5 
BE A PART OF IT TO WIN IT – HELP SUPPORT THE VILLAGE HALL.  

It is great to see the increase in support, we have 124 players with the promise 
of a few more signing up. For a contribution of £1.00 per month you will be 
supporting your village hall which is your community centre and used as a 
meeting place for many activities when permissible. You can pay monthly, half 
yearly or yearly, the profits from this, pay mainly for the INSURANCE of the hall, 
and other expenses.  The draw takes place every 3rd Friday of the month at the 
Post Office. 

We have 6 collectors so please ring me if you would like to be added to the list. 
You can also pay BACS, Cash or Cheque. 

Account Name: BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL 

Sort Code: 20-75-92 

Account No: 60231185 

Contact: Kate Mercer 470556 if you are partaking for the first time for a 
personal number or numbers.  

THANK YOU 
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BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL  

NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS – February 2021 

Our other great success story was the Christmas Raffle that took place in 
December.  Thanks to all who helped in selling tickets and donated prizes, we 
made a fantastic £895.00. 

Ticket sales £1130  – Money prizes of £175.00 – Cost of tickets £60.00 = 
£895.00 

All 73 prizes have been claimed. 

We would like to give a mention to all the following businesses for supporting 
us: 

Wilfred Scruton, Foxholes 
Metcalfe Fabrications, Wold Newton 
Morrisons, Bridlington 
Wold Top Brewery, Hunmanby Grange 
Dixons, Filey 
Andy Hire, Bridlington 
Wells Butchers, Hunmanby 
Avon, Burton Fleming 
Rachel’s Tea Room, Huggate 
Blyth Accountants, Burton Fleming 
Halo Hairdressers, Ruston Parva 

Dave England, Contractors, Burton Fleming 
Windmill Country Park, Burton Fleming 
Atomic Spa, Brandesburton 
Brambles Construction, Burton Fleming 
Vellco Tyre Company, Burton Fleming 
West Building Supplies, Bridlington 
Afternoon Tea Carol Skelton, Burton Fleming 
North Wolds Lions 
Body Shop, Burton Fleming 
Bannisters Potatoes, Weaverthorpe 

We continue to take advice from Government and regional Networks 
regarding CORONAVIRUS (COVID-19). 

We are taking provisional bookings for 2021 (April onwards) so 
please don’t hesitate to contact us. 

HIRE Rates; £8.00ph for residents/£10ph for non residents/£12ph for 
business etc/ and weddings by negotiation. 


